Mrs K Baylis – Headteacher

St.Anne's Catholic Primary School

**Chace Avenue, Coventry CV3 3AD** 

Tel: 024 76302882



# Dates for your diary.

01.10.21

SEND Virtual coffee morning

05.10.2021

Individual school photos

21.10.2021— 22.10.2021

Teacher training days (school closed)

25.10.2021-31.10.2021

Half Term—school closed

01.11.2021

Children return



#### NUT FREE SCHOOL

We currently have two members of our school family who have a serious nut allergy. Exposure to nuts for these individuals can be, as you know, life threatening. Can we please remind all parents that no products containing nuts should be brought into school. This includes nutella/ chocolate spread sandwiches. We have a duty of care to all the vulnerable people within school. We know that you will totally understand this and will support us in ensuring no products containing nuts are sent in with your child's lunch or at any other time. Thank you

#### **GO GREEN FOR CAFOD**

Next Friday, 1st October, the school will be asking our families to support the 'Go Green for CAFOD' campaign. We will be asking children to wear something green on that day. If they have absolutely nothing green, then they can come in wearing non-school uniform. Could we politely ask for a donation of £1-we will ask you to pay this, as always, through the school pay APP as we no longer have any cash in school. This money will be sent straight to CAFOD to support the excellent work they do in supporting overseas developments.

#### **ON-SIDE COACHING**

Many of our children will have had forest school sessions during their Friday enrichment afternoons. We are delighted to report that 'on -side', the company that delivers this area of the curriculum, have been nominated for a prestigious award for the work they do. We are delighted for them, and will be keeping everything crossed that they win.

# SCHOOL HOLIDAYS AND TEACHER TRAINING DAYS

**Newsletter: Friday 24th September 2021** 

There was a slight error on the holiday dates list that was attached to the newsletter last week. This has now been amended, and you will find the correct version attached to this newsletter. Sorry for any inconvenience this may have caused.

# MORRISONS—LOVE TO GROW

Please see the attached leaflet detailing the love to grow scheme they have started. If any of you, or anyone you know, shops in Morrisons, please can you collect the coupons on behalf of our school. The resources we could buy with the vouchers would greatly help our EYFS with their planting. We could also use the resources to reignite our outdoor poly-tunnel. Thank you.

#### **COVID CASES**

Covid cases in schools are rising hugely at the moment. Can we please ask for your support in wearing masks whenever you can. COVID in children might present differently to the classic symptoms we have seen previously in adults so, if in doubt, please do take your child/children for a PCR test. We have many children off with sickness at the moment too. Please adhere to the 48 hour clear rule and please do not send your child back to school if 48 hours have not passed since their last episode of vomiting. This will help our school stay open and be as safe an environment as possible.

#### **NEW SCHOOL DINNER MENU**

When we return after the half term break, our catering providers will be introducing a brand new menu. I have met with staff today, and we feel that this is a fabulous menu that will appeal to all of the children. There will be more choice every day, so there will definitely be something for everybody's taste. We look forward to sharing the menu with you when it is finalised. To ensure the children get to eat what they know they like, we will be asking the children to make their choices every morning. All of the menus pass stringent food safety and nutritional value checks, so you do not need to worry that they are making unhealthy choices. The menu choices are balanced over the week so you be assured that their independent choice will always be a good one. We will still offer a sandwich for those children who really dislike everything, but we will always encourage a hot choice first. Having looked at the menu, we doubt that there will be days where the children can't choose something they like the look and the sound of.

#### PARKING OUTSIDE SCHOOL

We still have some parents who persistently park unsafely outside our school. The 6 places below are taken form a list of 18 places where it is ILLEGAL to park. Please put the safety of the children first, even if that means you have to walk for an extra 2 minutes.

- 1. Near a school entrance (see specific section above)
- 2. Anywhere that would prevent access for emergency vehicles
- 3. On a bus or tram stop, or a taxi rank
- 4. On the approach to a level crossing
- 5. Opposite or within 32 feet of a junction, except in an authorised parking bay
- 6. Near the brow of a hill or humpback bridge

	Star 1	Star 2
Year R	Veronica	Ava-Joyce
Year 1	Charitie	Lucas T
Year 2	Jean-Jacque	Chrissy
Year 3 *	Rebekah	Etienne
Year 4	Regan	Aishatou
Year 5	Nahom	Victoria K
Year 6	Natalia	Guy

Well done to all of our amazing stars. We are so proud of you!

Happy birthday to all of the children who celebrated this week.

Esther, Kandy, Veronica, David, Jean-Jacques



Year Group	Helpful and loving	Attentive and kind	Listening and learning	Open and honest
1	14	6	52	8
2	1	5	31	
3	7	25	6	1
4	2	3	9	2
5	5	5	6	1
6	2	11	3	1



Kíndness is free—sprinkle it everywhere!

## St. Anne's Catholic Primary School



## Terms and Holidays 2021/2022

Term	Pupil Dates	Staff Training Days
Autumn 1: 2021	Children start the new school year on Monday 6 <sup>th</sup> September 2021 – Wednesday 20 <sup>th</sup> October 2021	Friday 3rd September Thursday 21st October Friday 22nd October
HALF TERM	Thursday 21 <sup>st</sup> October 2021 - Sunday 31 <sup>st</sup>	October 2022
Autumn 2: 2021	Children return on Monday 1 <sup>st</sup> November 2021 – Friday 17 <sup>th</sup> December 2021	
CHRISTMAS BREAK	Saturday 18 <sup>th</sup> December 2021 – Sunday 2 <sup>nd</sup>	January 2022
Spring 1: 2022	New Year Bank Holiday: Monday 3 <sup>rd</sup> January 2022  Thursday 6th January 2022 – Friday 18 <sup>th</sup> February 2022	Wednesday 5 <sup>th</sup> 2022 Teacher training day. Children will not be in school on this day.
HALF TERM	Saturday 19 <sup>th</sup> February 2022 – Sunday 27 <sup>th</sup>	February 2022
Spring 2: 2022	Children return on Monday 28 <sup>th</sup> February 2022 Friday 8 <sup>th</sup> April April 2022	
EASTER BREAK	Saturday 9 <sup>th</sup> April 2022 – Sunday 24 <sup>th</sup>	April 2022
Summer 1: 2022	Children return on Monday 25 <sup>th</sup> April 2022 – Friday 27 <sup>th</sup> May 2022 Mayday bank holiday: Monday 2 <sup>nd</sup> May 2022	
HALF TERM	Saturday 28 <sup>th</sup> May 2022 – Sunday 5 <sup>th</sup> .	June 2022
Summer 2: 2022	Children return on Monday 6 <sup>th</sup> June 2022 – Friday 22 <sup>nd</sup> July 2022	Monday 25 <sup>th</sup> July 2022: Teacher training day. Children will not be in school on this day.









In this pack are some items to place around your school to tell parents and children that you're collecting.

Included are...

- An awareness Banner to place at the front of your school
   An awareness Poster to place around the school entrances

- A target Poster to update parents and children on your schools progress

on itsgoodtogrow.co.uk

- Find helpful resources
- See how many people are collecting for you
   View the products you'll be able to redoom

And much more!

Visit itsgoodtogrow.co.uk to download resources



"FGood to Greew

FREE gardening equipment

### How it works...

- Morrisons customers download the MyMorrisons app
- They sign in or register to MyMorrisons and select the school they wish to collect for
- For every £10 spent they will receive a Grew Token to donate to their chosen school
- Your school can exchange your Greew Tokens for free gardening equipment after the collection period

Grow Tokens can be exchanged for things like...



...and much, much more!